Three Selectmen and secretary present.

Donald Grosso came in for a building permit to enlarge the Pizza Parlor to include serving breakfasts.

Mr. Tardiff came in to straighten out the law on whether he could build a house on his subdivided lots before his road is finished. He was advised that, since he has posted a bond for building a road, he will be permitted to build houses but not sell lots until the road is done and the cistern is installed.

Michael Richard came in to discuss collection of household hazardous waste. The collection would be one day a year which would be sponsored by the Fire Department and/or the Conservation Commission. He is asking that an article be included in the warrant requesting \$7,000 to be raised for the program. Approximately \$1,000 of that to be for education and an estimated \$5,000 to \$6,000 would be New Boston's estimated cost of the program. Of that amount, 15¢ per capita would be reimbursed by the State.

At 8:30 the Selectmen met with the Road Committee. Present were Almus Chancey, Road Agent, Richard Moody, chairman of the committee and George St. John. Mr. Chancey estimated the cost of finishing Bedford Road to be \$158,000. There was some discussion as to whether to pave Bedford Road in 1987 and it was decided to do it. Mr. Chancey also brought to the attention of the Selectmen that the town has not as yet paid the Gertrude Chancey Estate for land purchased to straighten Bedford Road. It was decided to work on McCurdy, Joe English and Old coach Roads this year but to sub-contract a lot of the work.

Adjourned at 11:00 pm (The Selectmen worked into the "wee hours" on the town budget!)

Respectfully submitted, Betty Hooper, sec.